

ANDREW M. CUOMO Governor **HOWARD A. ZUCKER, M.D., J.D. SALLY DRESLIN, M.S., R.N.** Commissioner Executive Deputy Commissioner

October 2, 2017

The Honorable Robert Allen Mayor, Village of Hoosick Falls 24 Main Street Hoosick Falls, NY 12090

Re: PWSID #NY4100041

Distribution System Flushing

(V) Hoosick Falls, Rensselaer County

Dear Mayor Allen:

The Village of Hoosick Falls may proceed with routine distribution hydrant flushing activities allowing discharges to the environment, so long as the carbon filters are performing properly. Discharges must be in accordance with state water quality standards as described in the attached New York State Department of Environmental Conservation (NYSDEC) letter, dated September 11, 2017.

Please contact me at david.phillips@health.ny.gov or (518) 402-7650 with any questions.

Sincerely,

David S. Phillips, P.E. Professional Engineer 2

Bureau of Water Supply Protection

cc: R. Sokol / L. Wilson

R. Swider / T. Vickerson

W. Gilday

R. Zahnleuter / M. Mutolo

D. Thorsland - NYSDEC Region 4

M. Klotz – NYSDEC Central Office

R. Elder - Rensselaer County DOH

D. Lukas - MRB Group

J. Hurlburt – Village of Hoosick Falls